
  Memorial Day is May 28.  

This holiday signals the 

beginning of summer.  It also 

means that the year is ending 

for the Chapter.  There were 

many accomplishments this 

year and I’m proud to have 

been a part of another 

successful year.  Most 

important is the Chapter’s commitment to 

students starting in the health and safety 

profession.  We provided funds to Oregon State 

Student Section to send three members to the 

Leadership Conference in Chicago.  A donation  

to the Mt. Hood Community College Student 

Section will enable a few students to attend 

ASSE Safety 2018 in San Antonio.  Our 

Scholarship/Development Committee awarded 

scholarships to five students, see April 

newsletter. 

On May 10, few of our officers attended 

the “Broken Top” kick-off event to welcome the 

new Cascade Chapter Section.   Both our 

Santiam and Mount St. Helen’s Sections 

generously donated money to help this new 

Section as they begin their journey.  

 I hope to see many of you at our last 

event of the year, Officer Installation Dinner on 

June 29.  The Safety Professional of the Year 

Award will be presented at the Dinner along 

with recognition of new officers and those who 

have contributed to the Chapter’s success 

during the 2017-2018.   

For more information about the dinner, 

see page 3 and check the Chapter website to 

register online.  The dinner is free for members 

but there is a $38 fee for guests.   Be sure to 

register.     

Attendees of the Broken Top Kick-off Event  
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CHAPTER UPDATE 
 

May Membership Meeting 

 

From left: Jenée Bader, Kristi Lachenmeier, Royal Willard and 

Brian Hollis  

 

Royal Willard (Vice President-elect) introduced 
guest speakers Kristi Lachenmeier, Brian Hollis 
and Jenee Bader of HeartLINK Health Services.  
They presented, “Hot Topics in Emergency 
Preparedness.”  Their well-attended presentation 
covered Active-Violent Threat, new trends in 
CPR – including High Performance CPR, Opiate 
Overdose, and new(er) options for bleeding 
control. 

 

 

CWC-ASSE MEMBERS PARTICIPATE IN COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS THROUGH 

COMCAST CARES! DAY and SOLVE 

By Annie Moorman, Community Services Chair 

As part of our dedication to community service, CWC members and their friends and families 

participated in service projects on Earth Day, April 21st.   Our Treasurer Elect, Nancy Ikeda, 

coordinated our participation in the Comcast Cares Day!, which is part of Comcast’s  commitment to 

volunteerism.   Nancy sewed blankets as part of the Binky Patrol effort.   Other members including Illa 

Gilbert-Jones (President), Paula Jones (Past President), and Annie Moorman (Community Services 

Committee Chair), joined a Comcast/SOLVE project to clean-up litter around the Willamette River in 

downtown Portland.  Hundreds of bags of debris, cigarette butts and other garbage were collected 

before the material made its way into the river via run-off and storm drains.  River pollution prevented! 

 

From Left, Patsy Hess, Paula Jones, Annie Moorman, Illa Gilbert-Jones and Carrie Allen line up with litter patrol PPE and tools before picking 

up litter in the SE Portland Willamette River  



Register for the Officer Installation dinner  online 
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2018-19 Elected ASSE Columbia-Willamette Chapter Officers 

President 

 
Corinna Kuppelwieser 

President-Elect 

 
Nate Mock, CSP, CRIS 

Vice-President 

 
Royal Willard, CSP 

Secretary 

 
Jimmy Gibbons 

Treasurer 

 
Nancy Ikeda 

Treasurer-Elect 

  
Brittany Chaufty, CSP 

House Delegates Delegates-at-Large 

 
Aubrey Sakaguchi 

 
Dan Getschow, CSP, CHST  

Milt Villegas 
 

Rick McMurry, CHST 

 

 



Santiam Section Update 

Santiam section meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of each month at Comfort Suites - Salem, 630 Hawthorne 

Ave SE, Salem, OR. Membership meetings are free for both ASSE members and non-members. Breakfast is 

optional and $5.00. 

 

The PDC “Fall Protection Awareness and Program Management” was very successful.   A full class of 27 were 

provided training to meet the Oregon OSHA training requirements for 1910.30, 1926.503 for General Industry 

and Construction. 

  

Other updates: 

¶ On May 8, Santiam Section held their officer elections for 2018-2019.   

¶ Next meeting will be held June 12 –topic TBD. 

¶ July 10 meeting topic is “LEAN Safety” 

 

 

Mount St. Helens Section Update 

The Mt. St. Helens section meetings take place on the 3rd Thursday of each month starting at 7:30am and 
generally conclude by 9:00am.  The meeting is held at the Columbia Inn Restaurant, 698 NE Frontage Rd, 
Kalama, WA 98625.  Unless otherwise noted, all meetings are held at the Columbia Inn.   
 
Members are always welcome to attend free of charge, and are responsible for covering the cost of their own 
meal (unless it is designated as a free breakfast meeting).  Guests and potential new ASSE members are always 
welcome to attend as well!  

All section members will receive an email copy of the section meeting agenda and reminder of the meeting one 
week prior to the scheduled meeting.  A draft copy of the section meeting minutes from the previous month will 
also be provided and approved at the meeting. 

The section executive committee meetings occur on the 2nd Wednesday of each month from 7:00am to 8:00am 
at Longview City Hall.   

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

Wesley Lashbrook, MS, CSP, CIH has been elected to be ASSE Practice 

Specialty Assistant Administrator – Industrial Hygiene.   

Wes has played a significant role for Mount St. Helen’s  Section and 

Columbia-Willamette Chapter.  He has been a member for 34 years and 

has been Chapter House Delegate, served on ByLaws and Development 

Committee, and was Chapter President.  He has also been very active in 

the industrial hygiene community and a member the American Industrial 

Hygiene Association. 

 
 

https://maps.google.com/?q=698+NE+Frontage+Rd,+Kalama,+WA+98625&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=698+NE+Frontage+Rd,+Kalama,+WA+98625&entry=gmail&source=g


Mount St. Helens Officer Elections 
 

By Brian Loos, Chair 

 
Our Section’s slate of officers for the 2018-2019 year are provided below.  Section bylaws require a 
minimum of 15 day notification period informing you of the officers that have been nominated by 
Section members.  The nomination period closed on Friday, April 27th, 2018. 
  
The position of Vice Chair had two nominations, so the section will go through an electronic ballot 
process using survey monkey to elect our new vice chair of the section.  All other positions, the 
incumbents all expressed interest in continuing their service and no other nominations were received 
for those positions.  You will also have an opportunity to vote and confirm service with the remaining 
slate of officers.  
  
Elections opened the afternoon after the section meeting on May 17th, 2018.  The election period will 
extend for 2 weeks and will close at midnight of May 31st/June 1st.  All votes placed after this date will 
be deemed invalid.  Election results will be printed and verified by the section secretary.  Nominees will 
be informed after verification of the election results.  The membership will be informed after the 
nominees are informed of the outcome. 
  

For the position of Vice Chair, in the order the nominations were received: 
·        Wesley Lashbrook – GEW LLC 

·        David Tucker – Executive Security Services 
 

The remaining slate of officers (to be elected by slate): 
Chair – Dave McNiel 

Chair Elect – Scott Peabody 
Vice Chair – (To Be Determined By Election) 

Secretary – Heather Sievers 
Treasurer – Bruce Rosebrock 

Delegate at Large – Clark Hislop 
Bylaws Chair – Wesley Lashbrook 

 
Non-elected positions, but a reminder of key contacts for the 2018-2019 year: 

2nd Past Chair – Steve Darval 
Past Chair – Brian Loos 

Executive Committee Chair – Dave McNiel (Section Chair) 
Outreach Committee Chair – Todd Sizemore 

Budget Committee Chair – Dave McNiel 
WA Governors Board – Tony Howard 

GOSH Conference, Section Liaison with Chapter – Dave McNiel 
  
We are always looking for additional volunteer help and participation on committees.  The executive 
committee is also discussing establishment of PDC/PDS committee. If you are interested in 
participating on a committee, please let either myself or Dave McNiel know of your interest.  We would 
love to have your participation! 
  



  
Below is a spreadsheet of the up and coming meetings and speaker topics.  The section just concluded 
its annual survey to the MSH section membership, and we will start drawing potential speakers from the 
information and feedback provided from the survey. 

Friday,   June 15th, 
2018  
From:  6:00pm-
9:00pm 

 
Currently Reserved for The MSH Section's 2018-2019 New Officer 
Installation & Awards Banquet  

Location:  TBD 
 

  
If you have any questions and need further information or more details about the Mt. St. 
Helens section, please contact Brian Loos, section chair at brian.loos@ci.longview.wa.us 
or 360.442.5024 (Office).  Hope to see you at our next section meeting! 

 

UPCOMING TRAINING AND CONFERENCES 
Click on logo to direct you to website. 

The 2018 Course Catalog  

 

 

Download the new 2018 course catalog today or 

visit osha.washington.edu , to find courses in your 

area! 

June 3-6, 2018 

 

September 18-19, 2018

 

October 16 -18, 2018

 
 

mailto:brian.loos@ci.longview.wa.us
https://qe205.infusionsoft.com/app/linkClick/8274/66aed1f754455cf5/1674124/f1140359d3fde15d
https://safety.asse.org/registration/
http://osha.oregon.gov/conferences/central-oregon/Pages/index.aspx
http://osha.oregon.gov/conferences/southern/Pages/index.aspx

